Board of Recreation Meeting

Monday, April 24, 2017
Community Center

6:00pm 

1. Call to Order:  M. Phillips called the meeting to order at 6:01pm .
2. Roll Call: Present: M. Phillips, J. Hallbergh,  L.LaBerge, C. Dunn , J. Milliard,  T.Mason, S. Hendricks (town manager)Absent with notification: M. Johndrow, H. Flexer
3. Citizen’s Participation: na
4. Correspondence: na
5. Adoption of Minutes: J. Hallbergh made the motion to accept the minutes for the March 24, 2017 meeting. L. LaBerge seconds. No further discussion, passes unanimously. M. Phillips abstains from vote. 
6. Unfinished Business: 
a. Budget: Monday, May 5th @ 7:00pm town meeting budget @ the high school. The town manager and Board of Education will present their budgets. This budget reflects any changes by Town Council since receiving the Town Manager’s Budget. As for recreation there have been no changes. The council decided to add an Asst. Town Manger position and change the part time administrative professional to full time. On the board of education side approximately $500,000 was cut from the original request, leaving them with an increase of 4.11%
b. Peter Rabbit: A successful event with the Danielson Lions cooking a sold out breakfast. In addition to breakfast the Magic Show was well attended.
c. Courts at Owen Bell: A request for proposal has gone out with two bids returned. Based on specifics asking for a 20 year warranty the bid looks like it may be awarded to Classic Turf for a post tension concrete court. LoCIP funding is currently what the town is looking to use. 

d. Danielson Lions Club Night of Giving: Alex Mercier, our recreation supervisor, attended the presentation dinner and accepted the generous donation of $150 from the Lions. 

7. New Business: 

a. Summer Brochure release: T. Mason passed out copies of the brochure to board members. A. Eisley has compiled a great number of programs for the brochure and has done a marvelous job putting together fitness options. 
b. May 19th Open Air Open House: T. Mason reminds the board about the “block party” style event being held at Owen Bell from 5:30-7:30pm. This event is being held to help promote the summer brochure programs. We are hoping to have many of our instructors on hand for people to meet, Danielson Lions serving food, and “The Great Garage Band Reunion”. Discounts for programs will be offered that evening.
c. Special Events: A list of the remaining special events for the year, including all the summer concerts was presented to the board. The recreation department is looking for volunteers for the Red, White & Blue race, June 30th and Bike Night, August 17th.   
d. Hygeia Opening / Closing: Hygeia season dates will be June 26th through Labor Day weekend. Times will be: 10:00am-7:00pm. J. Hallbergh and S. Hendricks will once again be helping with closing times. There is a possibility our swim instructor will be closing on Tuesdays.
8. Director’ s Report:

a. Federal Hill: A bus trip to Federal Hill chaperoned by Valerie was very successful. Val did a great job in the not so nice weather. 

b. The Senior Movie attendance continues to grow. Maureen and Pam are currently looking for ideas to expand our senior program. 
c. Cafeteria: The cafeteria passed the health department inspection for our yearly permit renewal. Maureen and Pam did a great job preparing for the inspection.
        9.    Other: M. Phillips shared while we as a department are not officially involved in Spring Fest 2017 we are here to support and  help in directing any questions etc. to the proper people involved running the event. The recreation department is sponsoring a “Corn Hole Tournament” on the day of the event. The tournament will take place between the Spring Fest morning activities and Harmonies and Hops.
     10.   Liaison Report: 



a. Board of Education: na



b. Town Council: L.LaBerge reports the town council thanked Mary Calorio for her service to the Town of Killingly.  She was presented with a clock. The council has voted on a budget to present to the public. There is no mil rate increase. The council passed a resolution to increase the fee for a three trip pass to the transfer station from $10 to $15.  It was noted that someone who is from out of town cleaning out someone’s residence can use a utility bill or a tax bill with the address on it to obtain a pass. The council approved the Water Pollution Control Authorities Sewer Fund budget for 2017-2018, a resolution to transfer up to $50,591 from Winter Maintenance to the Highway Dept., and authorized a limited public sale of Town owned property at 95 Pratt Rd. 

11.  Adjourned: Motion made by J. Hallbergh to adjourn. J. Milliard second, no further discussion, meeting adjourned @ 6:42PM.
The end 
